

Ardleigh St. Mary's Church of England Primary School (Voluntary Controlled) Primary School Weekly Newsletter Number 12 W/B 26.11.12





Headteacher: Ms D Parker Chair of Governors: Mr T Barrott Office Manager: Mrs K Snook Site Manager: Mr G Cole

Colchester Road, Ardleigh, Colchester, Essex. CO7 7NS. Tel: 01206 230394 Fax: 01206 231717





School Council

Report by Nicholas Connor and Grace Hoggarth



This week at the School Council meeting we talked about the question box and that it was almost finished.

Next we discussed the moving of the Friendship Stop to a bench.

You will hear more of this later

Appreciation!

Our thanks and appreciation go to everyone for their support for all our recent Charity Appeals.



Harvest Donations

Children in Need Final Total- £160



The British Legion Poppy Appeal
Total raised: -£67.72

Christmas Tree

Many thanks go to Mr Harris for the donation of a Christmas Tree. Look out for photos next week of the decorated tree.





Class 1 Curtis Oleforo

Class 2 **Sonny Dines**

Class 3 **Gino Wallis**

Class 4 Lucas Ludlow-Reid



Meals - Lunch Menu The menu for the week beginning 03.12.12 is Menu 13



<u>Additional Letters</u>
*Christmas Events Flyer

On Thursday, Mrs Wignall took Charlotte
Tree and William Cawthorne to Mistley
Norman CEVC Primary School to take part in
the Tendring Small Schools' Cluster G&T
Science Workshop.

They joined other children from the schools in the Cluster in a science investigation all about colour

Science Workshop





Mr Burnup, the Headteacher at Mistley Norman, led the workshop, which included finding about primary colours and how the colours in the spectrum produce white.

Life Education Bus

To find out more about the Life Education Bus, have a look at these websites:

http://www.coram.org.uk/section/coram-life-education - check out the Kid's Zone www.lifeeducation.org.uk

www.lifeeducation.org.uk

www.lifeeducation.org.uk

www.lifeeducation.org.uk

www.talktofrank.com

<a href="http://www.coram.org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/section/coram-life-education-org.uk/sectio



Reminders

Can we remind you of the following:-

If parents and children arrive between 8.30am and 8.40am please could all children stay in the playground until the member of staff on duty comes out. At this point parents and children in Class 1 can go to their classroom and children and parents in Class 2 can take their belongings to the area outside Class 2 and then come back to the playground.

Children are not allowed to play on the railings outside of Class 1, Class 2 and the hall. This is to prevent any injuries that may occur as a result.

As the weather is now becoming considerably colder please make sure that your child/children wear/bring the most appropriate clothing to school.

Thank you for your co-operation in these matters.

After School Clubs



'Dramarama'

The next 'Dramarama' club is on Monday 3rd December - this is the last Dramarama Club of the term.

This session is for the following children:Group 1

Becky Adams, Evan Bament, Lucy Banks, Eve Johnson-Laird, Grace Johnson-Laird, Ruby Mason, Charlotte McKenna, Logan Mitchell, Rebecca Morley, Danny Percival, Jenna Reeves, Leo Rice, Mollie Thrower, Mason Vearer, Blake Williams.

The names of the children for the club in January will appear in next week's newsletter.



Netball Club

Netball Club has now finished and will re-start in January.



Football Club

Football Club has now finished for the term and will start again after Christmas.



ICT Club

The next ICT Club is on Tuesday 4th December.

This session is for the following children:-

Kyiraan Boyle-Smart, Tom Cawthorne, Nicholas Connor, Grace Hoggarth, Jake Lay-Flurrie, Lucas Ludlow-Reid, Lily-Mei O'Connell, Emily Nash, Jasmine Rice, Beth Ridley, Emma Scofield.



Cookery Club

The next Cookery Club is on Tuesday 4th December.

This session is for the following children:-Olivia Elden, James Palmer, Ronnie Peirson, Jenna Reeves, Emily Waddell, Blake Williams

Please bring a container and a 50p donation.

Thank you.



Coming Soon! Christmas Events

Friends of Christmas Discos - 08.12.12 - Tickets are currently being sold by members of Friends of....

Christmas Tea Party - 14.12.12 - start at 3.15pm - invitation to follow

Nativity Play - 13.12.12, 17.12.12, 18.12.12

Christingle Service - 19.12.12

Pantomime - Jack and the Beanstalk - 20.12.12



Dates For Your Diary

- *03.12.12 Christmas Lunch Menu given out
- *04.12.12 Football match v Wix and Wrabness at home 2.40pm kick off
- *07.12.12 Mini Olympics Day
- *08.12.12 Friends of ... Christmas Discos
- *11.12.12 Visit to Ardleigh Methodist Church 2pm start
- *12.12.12 Christmas Lunch Menu is being sent out on 03.12.12
- *13.12.12 Nativity Play Dress Rehearsal, starting at 2pm For parents with toddlers details sent out 29.11.12
- *14.12.12 Christmas Tea Party starting at 3.15pm
- *17.12.12 End of Term Reports are issued
- *17.12.12 Nativity Play Performance, starting at 2pm details sent out 29.11.12
- *18.12.12 Nativity Play Performance, starting at 2pm details sent out 29.11.12
- *19.12.12 Christingle Service @ St. Mary's Church 2.15pm start details sent out 29.11.12
- *20.12.12 Pantomime visit details sent out 06.11.12
- *21.12.12 Break up
- *07.01.13 Return to school

Special Menus

16.10.12 Harvest Lunch 05.11.12 Bonfire Night Lunch 07.11.12 Remembrance Lunch 12 12 12 Christmas Lunch

Non Pupil Days

- Monday 3rd September 2012
- Tuesday 4th September 2012
- Friday 26th October 2012
- Monday 25th February 2013
- Monday 3rd June 2013



Please don't forget, if you have any issues or queries you want to discuss with any member of Staff please come in and speak to us.



Have a lovely weekend, take care - From all at Ardleigh St. Mary's

